
Friday 22 April 2022 

Ethos Statement “I am committed to setting myself smart goals” 

Summer 1 Diary Dates 

Please find below a list of events that will be taking place 

during this term; 
02.05.2022 Bank Holiday 
04.05.2022 3B Bagshaw Museum 
05.05.2022 3A Bagshaw Museum 
09.05.2022 Nursery BOW Guide Dogs Visit 
12.05.2022 Year 3 Outdoor Learning Trip 
13.05.2022 Nursery EOW Guide Dogs Visit 
23.05.2022 Year 6 Bikeability Training 
24.05.2022 Year 4 Murton Park 
25.05.2022 Year 5 Over Night Trip 
27.05.2022 Training Day 
30.05.2022 School Close for 1 week—Half Term 
06.06.2022 Diamond Jubilee Celebration 

ATTENDANCE 

If your child is going to be absent from school then please text 

this number 07891274260. Please note that this phone will not 

be answered for phone calls. This is 

last week’s attendance report for 

the week ending  22 April 2022: 

Rec A 95%  Rec B  90% 
1a     88.7%      1b 93.1%  
2a   99.5%  2b 97.9% 
3a 99.2%  3b 97.5%  
4a 98.7%  4b 92.5%  Total School: 94.9% 
5a 94.6%  5b 96.4% 
6a 86.8%  6b 98.8%  6c 91.4% 

Sports Day 2022—Wednesday 6th July Sports Day  

We are delighted to be able to organise a Sports Day this year and what gives us even greater joy we 

are able to invite families! 
 

Our sports day will take place on 6 July and we will be in touch shortly with all the details, however here is a brief overview 
of how we expect the day to proceed. We hope this allows you the time to make arrangements to attend.  
 

10am-12pm Years 1,2,3  
12-1pm Lunch as a whole school on the field with parents.  

1-3pm Years 4,5,6 
Nursery and Reception TBC 

 

Desktop Computer For Families 

We still have a few desktop computers which we can offer to families for life FREE of CHARGE.  

 

These devices are refurbished desktop computers and we are able offer these to all children in our 

school community on a long term loan basis. 

 

These devices will enable children and families to access online learning platforms, e-books and the internet which may 

make family life easier.  

 

You will receive a slim line hard drive, a slim line monitor and a keyboard and mouse 

similar to the example picture. Please note that these devices are not Wi-Fi enabled, 

however, you may purchase a Wi-Fi dongle online or from school subject to availability. 

 

These devices will be yours to keep and will help you to access important emails, 

home learning and will improve your child’s ICT skills for the future. 

 

Please contact the school office to arrange a collection. 



Late Drop Off and 
Early Collection 
from School 
We would like to 
remind all 
families that it is 
a legal 

requirement for children to attend 
school and that our school day runs 
from 8.55am to 3.15pm.  
 
Core learning is done in the morning 
so late drop off disrupts this for not 
only your child but others in class.  
 
At the end of the school day 
celebrations of learning are carried 
out and children who are picked up 
early miss out on celebrating their 
achievements with their peers. 
 
We understand that it is not always 
possible to avoid medical 
appointments at these times, 
however, if your child is going to be 
late or collected early we require 
proof of appointments. 
 
In addition, please ensure your child
(ren) is/are collected on time each 
day. 

Absence Reporting—Please remember to report your child’s 

absence to the school office via telephone or via text 

message to 07891 274 260 

Your Contact Details 
It is vitally important that we have up to date email 
addresses, addresses and telephone numbers for all 
families. We must be able to make contact 
with families in case of emergencies. Please 
update the school office with any changes. 

Reception—Spring into Spring 
Reception have had a lovely week learning all about Spring. We have been around 
the school grounds looking at the flowers and plants that have started to grow 
and found bluebells, tulips, daffodils, forget-me-nots, primroses, and lots of 
blossom! We also helped Mr Hammerton to sow some grass seed on our new 
path. We are looking forward to seeing how quickly it will grow! 

 

Year 5 and 6 Darts Trip 
Thank you to the children who took time out of their Easter break to attend the 
'Bullseye Darts Maths' event at the Leeds First Direct Arena. They learnt to use 
their 2 and 3 times tables to work out doubles and trebles, they added 
and  subtracted to work out scores, they played some darts games, met Joe Cullen 
(a professional darts player!) and they had a tour of the arena. The children 
enjoyed the session and were a credit to the school and their families. Even Miss 
Horner learnt how to throw a dart!  

Parking Issues Around School 

We have contacted our Neighbourhood Policing Team and our local councillors 

for advice and assistance in addressing the recent parking issues around school 

which have been raised previous. It would appear that the situation is not 

improving. 

In the coming weeks you will notice a presence of Police Community Support 

Officers (PCSO’s) who will be issuing on the spot fines for anyone found violating any parking restrictions. 

We must ask all of our families to park responsibly. We understand the weather is not always fantastic so, however, 

in order to keep us all safe you may need to park a little further up the road. 

In addition please note that during the hours of 8.45am to 9.15am and 3pm to 3.20pm the school car parks are out 

of bounds to families, unless you have a Park Spring Primary Parking Permit. This is to keep everyone safe while 

coming into and leaving the school grounds. 

If you have any concerns please let us know via email: office@parkspringprimary.co.uk  


